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Registered Charity No. 513784
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 29th. April  2014

Welcome by the deputy chair 
Introductions from those present.

Present

Hiliary Douglas Brown; Margaret Carter; Mike Crosby;  Lorna Ellis; Barry King; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney;  Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Carol Moakes; Izzy Morris;  Dorothy Nightingale; Pam Powell; Ira Whiteley; John Whiteley.
Apologies

 Paul Collins; Damian Edwardson; Chris Horridge; Eileen Longmore; Alan Mohring; Marlaine Whitham. 
Minutes of the meeting held on 25th. March 2014

Proposed; Izzy Morris, Seconded; Carole Miles, The minutes were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising

Izzy thanked everyone for sponsoring herself and Carole re their street sleepout. Each had raised around £400.
With apologies for absence, there had been no meeting re the Parish plan prior to CA. Barry hopes to have one more meeting before May CA and to then prepare a synopsis of the outcomes to present to the PC at a June meeting.

Dorothy said that the Variety Evening held at the Parish Rooms on 25th. went very well. 

Treasurers report
Jim gave an update now that all grant cheques have been processed. This includes the ex-gratia donation re the European Special Olympics agreed at the last meeting.

 District Councillors up-date 
Mike said that work on the play parks will start next week and take around three weeks. They will include a footpath in Whiteacre park to allow wheelchair access. There has been significant investment at Stockley Park due to the age of the current equipment.
Britain in Bloom 

Sensory Garden
 Margaret explained that the idea for a sensory garden came from a young blind man who used to attend Shevington High School. The High School had won funding for a Community Project and chose a site in the Memorial Gardens. The Parish Council asked Shevington in Bloom to work with the school on the project. The PC funded a Tibetan cherry tree. SIB funded the bespoke bench. Grasses and herbs have also been planted. The garden is awaiting an interpretation board which has been funded by our district councillors. 
Judging for North West in Bloom entry will be on  24th. July; a Thursday again; bin day.
The  Community Orchard has been funded with money from the CA; a larger sum, due to additional cheque from sale of clothing samples.

Four new flowerbeds have been created, two by the ex police houses and two on Gathurst Lane, one by the ‘phone box on the corner of Vicarage Lane, the other on the opposite side of road.
Barry explained that some of Appley Bridge comes under Lancashire. Funding has been obtained for poppies on the railway embankment. The entry by Appley Bridge in Bloom  is in the  Neighbourhood category.
Fete

Committee met last Tuesday. All going well re stalls etc. The offer of a climbing wall by Wigan and Leigh Housing has been accepted gladly.

Gardening Club

Coach trip on 28th. June. Weather permitting to an arboretum, otherwise Shugborough Hall. Further detail from Eileen; 01257 402097 or Andrew; 01257 422700
Prizes for the Gardening Club annual competition will be funded, as usual, by the CA.

Barry spoke about the two major planning applications in Standish. The PC had been consulted and had sent comments to Wigan Council. There are concerns that the Almond Brook development, together with the Almond Brook to Pepper Lane link, would result in traffic from the developments putting pressure on Wigan Lower Road and Shevington Lane. The proposals rely heavily on Appley Bridge being the nearest railway station, but make no mention of the lack of adequate parking at that station. This development is also closer to health facilities in Shevington. Consideration of this did not seem to be taken account of in the Standish Infrastructure Plan and has not been taken account of in this application. (copy of full docu. available on request)
Hiliary said that  library volunteers for Saturday morning opening are needed urgently as numbers have dropped evenfurther.

Jim mentioned a Quiz night at the Parish Centre 4th. July Please seek out items for raffle etc.
Carole;  An evening at Standish Unity Club; Tony and group re funds for Shevington Methodist Church on Friday 2nd May.
PPG  Major campaign re missed appointments. Register mobile number for reminder and can cancel if necessary.  Use EMIS online; details on how to register from surgery.

PPG comprises a cross section of people. Now looking for 2 new members in the 16 -25 age group.

Dorothy. Market Morning on 10th. May from 10am -1pm at the Parish Rooms.

Same venue, concert featuring 60’s music with Tony Bostock, in aid of St. Anne’s and The Brick.  Date  Friday  13th. June.

John said that a cookery session will be held at the Youth Club on 29th May.. 
Discussion re information

To help John keep the CA website up to date please let him know of any changes to information you have provided. The website cannot be kept up to date otherwise. Contact :-    john.whiteley@blueyonder.co.uk
Gail will place information on facebook.

The Borough Newsletter is available via  e mail every Wednesday with around 40 pages. of information borough wide. http://www.bwcn.org.uk
Sign up to be sent a copy.

The screen at the surgery informs re medical matters. 

The library has information on a variety of subjects; information is also displayed in the porch window.

Pam suggested a monthly timetable of events. U3A use this method.

Following some discussion John will look into the google calendar and discuss further at the next meeting.

AOB

There was none.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 27th. May at 7pm.
The meeting closed at 8.20.

Contact details; Chair Marlaine Whitham  01257 253055  marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
                         Secretary  Sheila Milnes  01257 253735  sheila.milnes@gmail.com
                         Treasurer  Jim Maloney   01257 253239  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
Link to revised constitution is available on the CA website which can be accessed from the Parish Council website.

Library opening times
Monday; 10am- 1pm Tuesday & Wednesday; 1pm-5pm Thursday CLOSED 

Friday; 10am-5pm Saturday opening now between 10am & 12 noon thanks to volunteers
